
OHS Principal’s Report – February 27, 2013 

 

Enrollment 2012-13         SAT 1000 

 5/9 9/12 10/9 11/14 12/12 1/18 2/20     

9
th

 59 58 59 56 55 55 55     

10
th

 50 56 54 54 54 53 51     

11
th

 43 51 50 51 53 53 51     

12
th

 41 45 45 44 45 44 44     

Totals 193 210 208 205 207 205 201     

 

Attendance          SAT 2300 

 5/9 9/12 10/9 11/14 12/12 1/18 2/20      

9
th

 95.36 97.68 96.03 96.23 96.25 96.34 95.72      

10
th

 95.78 94.35 93.65 94.26 94.78 94.94 94.76      

11
th

 95.46 96.35 95.55 95.39 95.26 95.13 94.27      

12
th

 92.46 96.29 94.96 95.24 95.50 95.75 95.49     Goal 

Totals 94.86 96.18 95.06 95.3 95.46 95.54 95.05     96.5% 
 

Upcoming Events

 

February 

25 – BsB@Ft. Stockton 

26- Howard College Tour 

27- Golf @ Big Lake 

28- Ozona Baseball Tourney28-1 

- SB @Junction Tourney28-2 

March 

1-Regional Girls Powerlifting @ Mertzon 

2-Ozona HS Track meet 

4 – TAKS Exit ELA 

- Cheer Tryouts 

5-TAKS Exit retest - Math  

- Ozona Golf Tourney 

- BsB vs. Alpine (Hotdogs) 

6- TAKS Exit retest – Science 

7- TAKS Exit retest – S-Studies 

- BsB@Big lake Tourney 

8-Track @ Iraan 

- ASU College Tour 

9- Regional Boys Powerlifting@Sundown 

11-15 Spring Break 

11 – SB vs. Big Lake (Hotdogs) 

12- BsB@Crane 

15-BsB vs. Menard 

18 – Track @ Sonora 

18-Golf@Iraan 

- OAP Dinner Theatre  

19-SB vs. Van Horn 

- BsB vs. Mason 

20-Zone OAP @ Wink 

21-Track@Harper 

- Tennis @ Big Lake 

22- Tennis @ Eldorado 

- BsB@Eldorado 

- SB@McCamey 

23- District UIL @ Mertzon 

 

 

 

Strategic questioning – Our math and science departments are receiving ongoing training in 

strategic questioning and instructional strategies in order to improve student learning in the areas 

of math and science. Recently, the service center came out to provide walk-through training for 

me and Mr. Clayton. We only focused on strategic questioning and the level of questioning 

observed. We had follow-up meetings with the math and science departments.  



SLR – Our math team is working on our Student Level Review as an ongoing data file for school 

improvement purposes.  We must input cycle grades and benchmark scores for OHS Math 

students each six weeks and turn this in to TEA. 

Senior meetings – We have a few seniors in danger of not graduating; therefore, we have set up 

parent/student/teacher/counselor/principal meetings each 3 weeks to monitor these individuals. 

We are continuing to monitor and meet as needed. 

The flu season is hit the high school hard as you can see by our attendance decline; however, 

with the ongoing attendance incentives, I believe we will see another steady incline in 

attendance. 

College Tour - We went to UTPB with over 30 students. They enjoyed the tour. Fed the kids 

there and they received a free UTPB T-shirt. 

UIL – Our recent UIL meet at Sonora revealed great results. We had nine students place in 12 

events and the following teams placed as well: Calculator- 1
st
 place team; Computer Science- 1

st
 

place Team; and Literary Criticism- 2
nd

 place Team. 

Basketball – As you are aware, Congratulations are in order for our playoff boy’s basketball 

team. 

Spring Activities –As you can see with our upcoming events, we have many spring activities. 

Please come support our kiddos. 

 


